
Boone Stephens Solar I, LLC 
100 Brickstone Square, Suite 300 – Andover, MA 01810 – USA 

                                                                   T +1 978 681 1900

June 27, 2022

City of Columbia, Missouri
Utilities Department
701 E. Broadway
P.O. Box 6015
Columbia, Missouri 65205
Attn:  David Sorrell, Director of Utilities 

Via email (David.Sorrell@CoMo.gov) and federal express

With copy to:

City of Columbia, Missouri
Finance Department
701 E. Broadway
P.O. Box 6015
Columbia, Missouri 65205
Attn:  Purchasing Agent 

Via federal express

Dear Mr. Sorrell:

We are writing in reference to the Power Purchase Agreement between the City of Columbia, 
Missouri and Boone Stephens Solar I, LLC dated November 21, 2019, as amended (the 
“Agreement”) relating to the Boone Stephens Solar Project.  Capitalized terms herein shall have 
the same meaning as set forth in the Agreement. 

This letter is to notify the City of Columbia, Missouri that the interconnection Condition Precedent 
will not be satisfied by June 30, 2022, as the costs reported by MISO in the DPP study results are 
expected to increase the interconnection costs for the Facility above the Condition Precedent 
threshold.  Due to the failure of all Conditions Precedent to be met by the Condition Precedent 
Deadline, please consider this letter as notice of termination of the Agreement pursuant to Section 
2.2 of the Agreement.  

In accordance with Section 2.2, City of Columbia, Missouri shall promptly return the Performance 
Security in the amount of $1,280,000, together with accumulated interest therein, to Boone 
Stephens Solar I, LLC, c/o Enel Green Power North America, Inc., Attn: Treasury – Nick Mini 
(Nick.Mini@enel.com), 100 Brickstone Square, Suite 300, Andover, MA 01810.
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Our intention is to proceed with plans to bring a new solar generating facility to the City of 
Columbia, Missouri and will be in touch with your team to discuss new ways to partner together 
on the Boone Stephens Solar Project. 

Sincerely, 

Boone Stephens Solar I, LLC

By:
Paolo Romanacci
President and CEO

cc:  general.counsel@enel.com

Signed by PAOLO ROMANACCI
on 28/06/2022 at 09:01:58 HADT


